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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been another fantastic half term at Underhill, although not without it’s challenges. We wanted to 
thank you again for your understanding around the strategic measures we have had to implement in order 
to keep disruption to the children’s education at a minimum. Covid is still causing huge amounts of disruption 
within primary schools. However over the past week, the situation seems to have settled slightly at Underhill 
and we are hopeful that next half term will be more stable. Please be assured that all our decisions are made 
with the children’s well-being, safety and education as a priority. If you ever have concerns around any covid 
measures in place, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

As you know, we are celebrating ‘Fab-ruary’ this month and we have been focusing on our ‘Be Confident’ 
value. The children have all been fabulous at telling us whn they think they deserve a blue sticker and their 
confidence has impressed us every day. In assembly this week we were thinking about three things: 

Why am I fabulous? 

Why is my friend fabulous? 

Why is the Underhill community fabulous? 

The children, from nursery to year 6, were able to confidently discuss these questions and by the end of 
assembly, everyone was smiling!  

It has been wonderful to see all the children in their number outfits today and a fantastic way to end the 
half term.  

We hope everyone has a really lovely break and we look forward to seeing everyone bright and early on 
21st February.  

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 
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NOTICES AND NEWS  

   

LATENESS 
 
There are a number of families arriving to school late each day. We understand that 
there is a lot of traffic congestion in and around the area. However, this seems to be the 
norm now. Please therefore leave extra time for your your journeys to and from school, 
in both the morning and in the afternoon when you come to pick up your children. Being 
late regularly will have an impact on your child’s learning and regular late marks may 
result in a fixed penalty fine from the London Borough of Barnet Education Welfare 
Team. All the children start the day with reading, phonics or writing at 9am. Missing 
part or all of this session has a huge impact on their progress.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  
 
Thank you to all of you who supported the school by purchasing books from our Scholastic Book 
Fair that we have been running this week. The school earn commission which allows us to 
purchase new books for our library. We will let you know how much this comes to after half term.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
GROW 
 

GROW is re-starting their FREE after-school 
club, Let's Get Growing, for Year 5-Year 7 free 
school meal recipients in the Barnet area. This 
will run every Tuesday from after the Feb 
half term on the GROW farm at The 
Totteridge Academy. 

Email hello@wearegrow.org to sign up. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

GIRL’S FOOTBALL REPORT 
 
This week our girls’ football team played their third league game of the year.  
 
The girls played with style and were organised from the first minute. After five goals in the first 
half from Willow, Hazel, Daniela x 2 and Millie, the girls were off to a great start. In the second 
half, they bagged three more goals from Willow x 2 and Chi Chi. 
 
Overall, a great performance from the whole team and a win that sees them go top of their 
league with two games left to play! 
 
Mr. Dale  
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Beech 84.98 
Maple 92.24 
1 Oak 95.12 
1 Willow 95.85 
2 Chestnut 87.15 
2 Palm 96.58 
3 Cedar 91.70 
3 Hornbeam 93.28 
3 Yew 95.88 
4 Cherry 92.11 
4 Larch 94.63 
4 Pine 82.99 
5 Holly 91.97 
5 Laurel 93.20 
5 Sycamore 80.16 

6 Ash 92.89 

6 Elm 96.40 

6 Hawthorn 99.23 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
14th - 18th February  Half term 
21st February  Back to school 
3rd March  World Book day (details to follow) 
31st March  Last day of the term for Nursery 
1st April  Last day of term - school finishes at 2pm 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 House attendance 

Balmoral – 92.25 
 
Windsor – 91.11 

 
Holyrood – 90.87 
 
Sandringham – 92.54 
 

WORLD BOOK DAY LUNCH  
 
We are excited to offer a special menu on 3rd 
March for World Book Day. Please contact the 
office if you wish to switch your child to school 
dinners. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

  

 HALF TERM HOLIDAY CLUB INFORMATION 

 
 

  
 
 
  
 
 



 

      

 

 

 

  
BARNET COURSES 
 
Please see below some courses available for parents: 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 Would you like to improve your English speaking, reading, writing and listening skills? We will be 
starting ESOL - English for speakers of other languages in January 2022, Wednesday mornings 9.15am -
11.15am. Please contact us at info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or text 07511 273 564 to book your place. 
We are unable to offer creche facilities. 
 
This is the link for the autumn term timetable.  
https://be801be7-27ae-403d-b550-
25d9901a126c.filesusr.com/ugd/9779ab_e6b1abf05ecf467e811c62c74d94069d.pdf 
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